Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
September 11, 2019

Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, September 11, 2019 at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong welcomed everyone and opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance, a moment of silent and prayer for those lost on 9/11. Roll call was taken, and the board members present were Curt Delong-President, Denise Koplar-Director, Dawn Hughes-Director, Bruce Halverson-Director, and Georgia Moffat-Treasurer was also present. Vice President Laurie Lyons-Director and Linda Van Meter-Secretary was absent with an excuse.

Approval of August 14, 2019 Board Meeting and August 24, 2019 Town Hall Minutes 
Georgia read the minutes for the board meeting held on August 14, 2019.  A motion was made by Bruce to accept the minutes as read with corrections, with second for approval by Dawn.  All in favor, motion carried.  Dawn read the minutes for the Town Hall meeting held on August 24, 2019.  A motion was made by Dawn to accept the minutes as read with corrections, with second for approval by Bruce.  All in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer Report
Georgia read the Treasurer Report for August 2019. All account balances were read. The total was $21,618.84. A motion was made by Dawn to accept the Treasurer Report as read with second for approval by Denise.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Activities Committee Report
Curt Delong read the activities budget for October and went over the activities calendar for October.  The activities planned for October are: Ice Cream Social, Movie & Pizza, Vets Social and Fall Dinner. The total budget for October activities is $546.00.   A motion was made by Dawn to accept the activities report as read, with second for approval by Bruce.  All in favor, motion carried.  Also on October 8th at 11:30 am there will be a lunch seminar for Dignity Memorial.

Agenda
Curt read the bylaws 4.1 explaining the definition of a HOA member & Status 7.23 stating that “Meetings of the board of directors shall be open to all members.”  The board vote to only allow members at all future board meetings with the exception of a guest for 1 meeting only.  All in favor, motion carried.

Curt will get with Dawn to set a time and date for the statutory meeting.

Curt talked about the quarterly meeting with ELS on August 29, 2019.  ELS will make sure the generator is ready and adequate fuel supplies are in place.  The status of the gate is still planned by the end of the year.  Warning notices about the parking on the street will be given two weeks before the October deadline date of October 10th.


[bookmark: _GoBack]The board meeting for October has been moved to the first week of October on Wednesday the 2nd.  The time is needed to get the information together for the election and make the 30 day window to mail the ballots.  The following HOA board members holding office for another year are:  Dawn Hughes, Linda Van Meter and Denise Koplar.  The last day for election nominations and membership is October 2nd at the HOA board meeting.






The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
